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MOTION
#55

In January 2017, as the result of a water service leak near 13319 Mulholiand Drive within 
Council District 4, the slope adjacent to the street experienced rapid mass erosion. The repair of the 
slope is critical to the integrity of the roadway in this hillside area.

The Los Angeles Bureau of Engineering (BOE) is providing assistance to the Los Angeles 
Department of Water and Power (LADWP) to address this problem, including: damage assessment, 
engineering design, and construction, using BOE’s contractor for the current work on the Mulholiand 
Drive (13319) Bulkhead project.

Action is needed to approve a transfer of funds totaling $304,000 from LADWP to BOE to 
fully reimburse City staff costs directly associated with the water service leak, as well as the total 
cost for the related slope repair. Sufficient LADWP funds are available for this project.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Bureau of Engineering (BOE) be authorized to 
receive/accept $304,000 from the Department of Water and Power (DWP), and deposit such funds 
into the Special Gas Tax Improvement Fund Mo. 206, Department No, 50 (206/50) and appropriate 
therein to a new account entitled, Mulholiand Drive (13319) Bulkhead - LADWP Change Order; any 
funds remaining in the Mulholiand Drive (13319) Bulkhead - LADWP Change Order account after 
the completion of the project shall be reimbursed to LADWP.

I FURTHER MOVE that BOE be authorized to make any corrections, clarifications, or 
revisions to the above fund transfer instructions, including any new instructions in order to effectuate 
the intent of this Motion, and any corrections and changes to fund or account numbers; said 
corrections/clarifications/changes may be made orally, electronically, or by any other means.
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